
March 19, 1968

Commissioner Vicente Ximen*s
Equal Employment Opportunity Commission1800 G Streets N.W.
Washington, D.C.

Dear commissioner Ximenes:

I have been to Doctor Hector P. Garica's office. The purposeof my visit to his office was to obtain a photograph where he iswith President Lyndon B. Johnson. As you may remember, the AmericanG I Forum, Doctor "factor P. Garcia, and you made it possible forDomingo Pena and his Troupe of entertainers go to Vietnam. I,tantinflitas " was one of the entertainers.
I am grateful that the American G I Forum helped make thispossible and now I plan to make a standard with Doctor Gircia'spicture where he is with the President of the United States. Iwould like two of your pictures, one where you are pictured with DDoctor Garcia at the United Nations and another where you are withPresident Jolmson.

8 I want to have your picture on the standard also.This cloth standard I will show to the public wherever I pet-form to show the people who made our trip to Vietnam possible.Naturally. I will do this with the approval of the American G I ForumDoctor Hector P. Garcia and your approval. Please let me know andif you approve send mi your photographs to my endlo ded address.Thank you again very much for makl  ng it possible for our visit toVietnam to vistt and entertain our brave fighting Mexican-Americanmen fighting for our Counlt/yas well as all of the American soldiers.
Sincerely. .«.*

./.. ,

Mr. Jesus M. Chave# (C~Intinflitas)3810 McArthur Street
Corpus Christi, Texas
Telephone: Area Code 512 UL 3-2738


